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Bob Coffey
Executive Vice President, Nuclear and
Chief Nuclear Officer
Florida Power & Light Company
700 Universe Blvd
Mail Stop: EX/JB
Juno Beach, Florida 33408
 
Mr. Coffey:
 
By letter dated November 16, 2020 (Agencywide Documents Access and
Management System (ADAMS) Package Accession No. ML20329A292), NextEra
Energy Point Beach, LLC (NextEra) submitted an application for subsequent renewal
of Renewed Facility Operating License Nos. DPR-24 and DPR-27 for Point Beach
Nuclear Plant, Units 1 and 2 (Point Beach), respectively, to the U.S. Nuclear
Regulatory Commission (NRC).  
 
The NRC staff in the Corrosion and Steam Generators (NCSG) branch, in the
Division of New and Renewed Licenses (DNRL), is in the process of reviewing your
application.  Based on our review, the NRC staff has identified the attached request
for additional information (RAI).
 
This request for additional information was discussed with Bill Maher and Steve
Franzone of your staff, and a mutually agreeable date for the response is within 30
days from the date of this email.
 
If you have any questions, please contact Bill Rogers by e-mail bill.rogers@nrc.gov.
 
Sincerely,
Bill
 

Bill Rogers
Sr. Project Manager – Point Beach SLRA (Safety)
NLRP/DNRL/NRR
301-415-2945
bill.rogers@nrc.gov
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POINT BEACH NUCLEAR PLANT, UNITS 1 AND 2 (PBN) 
SUBSEQUENT LICENSE RENEWAL APPLICATION (SLRA) 


REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION (RAI)  
SAFETY - SET 4 


 


 
Section 3.3.2.2.8, “Cracking Due to Stress Corrosion Cracking in 
Aluminum Alloys” 
 


RAI 3.3.2.2.8-1  
 
Regulatory Basis 


10 CFR 54.21(a)(3) requires an applicant to demonstrate that the effects of aging for structures 


and components will be adequately managed so that the intended function(s) will be maintained 


consistent with the current licensing basis for the period of extended operation.  One of the 


findings that the NRC staff must make to issue a renewed license (10 CFR 54.29(a)) is that 


actions have been identified and have been or will be taken with respect to managing the effects 


of aging during the period of extended operation on the functionality of structures and 


components that have been identified to require review under 10 CFR 54.21, such that there is 


reasonable assurance that the activities authorized by the renewed license will continue to be 


conducted in accordance with the current licensing basis.  In order to complete its review and 


enable it to make a finding under 10 CFR 54.29(a), the staff requires additional information in 


regard to the matters described below. 


 


Background 


During the review of SLRA Table 3.3-1, “Summary of Aging Management Evaluations for the 


Auxiliary Systems,” the staff determined that Table 3.3-1 omits Item Number 3.3-1, 233 for 


cracking due to stress corrosion cracking for insulated aluminum piping, piping components, 


and tanks in air or condensation.  Item Number 3.3-1, 233 requires further evaluation according 


to SLR-SRP Section 3.3.2.2.8. 


 







 


Issue 


Because Item Number 3.3-1, 233 was omitted from Table 3.3-1, the SLRA does not include a 


discussion of aging management for this item.  


 


NRC Request 


Please provide the SLRA Table 3.3-1 entry and disposition for Item Number 3.3-1, 233. 


 






